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OTTAWA CIVIL SERVICE CLUB
PORTRAITS.

In this issue The Civilian publishes
a portrait of Mr. Alfred M. Beale,
one of the Directors of the Club.

Mr. Beale may be said to belong
to the younger, progressive element
in the institution, which is at present
““making things hum.”” He is a son
of Mr. Henry Beale, of Toronto, in
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which city the subject of this sketch
was born. His father was one of the
founders of the well-known art en-
graving companies, Bridgen’s, Lim-
ited, a pioneer enterprise in its line.
.Mr. Beale received his technieal
education in England, at the Central
Technical College, London. He ob-
tained the honourary degree of
Bachelor of Science at Liondon Uni-
versity. He returned to Canada in
1906 and entered the service of the
Government in 1908. He is one of
the staff of the Water Powers Branch
of the Department of Interior.

Mr. Beale made two trips on ex-
ploration parties to Northern Sas-
katchewan and Alberta, where he

endured the rigors of the winter.
After this he spent ten months in
exploring the water power resources
of the Winnipeg River.

For a short period Mr. Beale oc-
cupied the position of Secretary of
the Club, and was chosen a Director
at the last election. There is no
member of the Club who has its in-
terests more at heart. Of an affable
manner and good address, he is de-
servedly popular with all the mem-
bership.

NOTES OF CIVIL SERVICE CLUB
OF OTTAWA.

The following applicants for mem-
bership were ballotted for on Mon-
day, May 18th, and elected :—

Ordinary Members.

M. G. La Rochelle, Civil Service
Commissioner.

F. N. Ritchie, Post Office Dept.

F. M. Sowden, Post Office Dept.
Associate Members.

E. R. Bisson.

G. A. Disher.

G. J. Doane.

J. S. Imlach.

Arthur Pritchard.

H. S. Read.

Henry Ritehie.

A. R. Tilley, M.D.

Since moving to the new quarters

vthe membership of the Club has in-

creased over 50 per cent. At present
the membership is as follows :—

Cival. Servants .. .5 .7 186

Associate Members ...... 42

Honourary Members 2
Nl v e 2380,

Before .the next annual meeting
in September it is almost certain
that the membership will reach the
300 mark, after which the Club will
be on ‘‘easy street.”’



